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Dear Malvern Families, 

On Thursday, all pupils are formally invited to join our Jubilee celebrations with outfits of blue, white or red 
strongly encouraged. The day will be filled with celebration, historical enquiry and artistic opportunity. I am 
certain it will be a memorable day for all pupils. 

On the day, we will be judging a “Jubilee Bake Off” with parents, grandparents, teachers and members of the 
Malvern Community invited to enter the competition by baking their own cake fit for a queen. Entries are to 
be brought to school on the morning of Thursday 26th May. Each class will pick their own winning cake and all 
tasty bakes will be sold on the main courtyard at the end of the school day. There will also be an opportunity 
to get a selfie with the queen! 

I look forward to seeing some fantastic entries! 

Mr James  

Headteacher  

Victory at Goodison 

Last Wednesday, three Year 6 children represented 

Huyton School Boys at Goodison Park and were                    

victorious in winning the Barnett Shieldhouse                      

trophy.  It was a fantastic occasion for the whole 

team and we are incredibly proud of Bobby, Charlie 

and Jacob for how they have represented our school. 

Huyton School Boys’ celebrate a                                   

wonderful season, winning the district Sovini League 

title and reaching the quarter final of the English                  

National Cup.   

Author Visit  

Last week, we were delighted to welcome children's 

author Lesley Parr to Malvern.  Lesley talked to                   

children in Y3, Y4 and Y5 about her books, her 

writing, her childhood in Wales and much else                      

besides.  Children were inspired to ask lots of 

thoughtful questions - and a member of each year 

group was picked to take part in a Welsh                                  

pronunciation competition! After Lesley's                                     

inspirational talk, children had the chance to have a 

chat with her while having their books signed and 

dedicated.   

Reminder 

School closes for half term on Thursday 26th June at 

3.30pm.  School reopens on Monday 13th June at 

8.45am.   



Year 5 Residential 

This week, our Year 5 pupils enjoyed a residential holiday in Dolcorsllwyn Hall, affectionately known as ’Dolly Hall’ 

to regular attendees.  Dolly Hall is a beautiful old mansion house on the banks of the River Dovey in Wales. It was 

fantastic to see pupils coming together to relax, unwind and enjoy a variety of outdoor pursuits and team games.  



Half Term Holiday Provision  

Unite Sport and Leisure will once again be providing holiday club provision this half term.  You are able to make 

these bookings immediately and Unite are requesting that any bookings are confirmed at the earliest opportunity 

to allow for them to plan the correct level of provision.    

If you wish to book a place , you can do so via their website: https://unitesportandleisure.co.uk/ 

 

 

 

 

Lord Derby Award  

This week, 3AP continued on their Lord Derby Award journey and visited Birkenhead Park to carry out a series of              

orienteering activities. Pupils were able to use their mapping skills to navigate their way around the course suc-

cessfully. I’m certain that you’ll agree it looks like great fun. As always, Malvern pupils represented our school 

with distinction and demonstrated the good manners, effort and kindness we expect. Well done 3AP! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Webber’s Musician of the Week…  

Joel continues to impress Mrs Webber week after week! He always gives outstanding effort, 
both in class and at after school clubs, and really impressed the visiting cellist during our 

Young Composers Project this week!  
Well done Joel  


